
Town of Monroe 

Special Public Meeting 

September 17, 2024 

 

Pledge of Allegiance recited. 

Those in attendance at tonight’s meeting are Mike Geels, Joshua Geerken, David Bard, Clayton 
Lengerich, Rachel Tague, residents Daniel Jaurigue & Betsy Ward, Mindy Carroll, Shelly Gerber & Laura 
Wilder, both newspaper journalists, 

 

This is a special public meeting for the purpose of hearing questions and concerns regarding an 
increase in the water rates. 

 

Town resident Daniel Jaurigue spoke up asking what the increase will do for the residents. Justin said 
that this increase is to benefit the residents by improving the water system as the needs arise. David 
spoke up and said he’s not happy with the increase but he relies on the water and the sewage and 
because of that, we need to be prepared in the event that something happens. Mike added that he 
wants to build a cushion in the event something were to happen and he wants to prevent a huge out of 
the blue increase that will happen if we don’t keep up on regular rate increases. 

 

Clayton read the proposed water rate increase figures based on a 2,000 gallon consumption. This water 
rate increase ordinance will be available indefinitely in the Clerk-Treasurers office and online at 
townofmonroe.in.gov. 

 

With no other questions, Mike asked for a motion to close this meeting. Josh made a motion to close. 
David seconded. Motion passed 3-0. 

 

This next special meeting is for the purpose of hearing questions and concerns regarding an increase in 
trash charges. 

 

Daniel Jaurigue spoke up stating that he’s not been happy with Waste Management services. He says 
that WM is hard on the trash cans especially during the winter months when the plastic is most brittle. 
He said that’s how his trash cans have been broken. Daniel asked if there were any other companies 
available to do the towns trash. Justin mentioned he has checked with GFL but was unsuccessful. At this 
time there is no other company. 

 

David said he’d like WM to come to a meeting and is requesting the residents attend as well. Council 
and Clayton would like to see WM’s proposed contract. 

 

Clayton determined that we can accept quotes at this time for trash companies if they are interested. 
Rachel will continue to work on this and gather as many quotes as possible. 

 

Clayton suggested we hold another public meeting once all the quotes are received and discuss what’s 
been received. Council scheduled a follow up public meeting for Tuesday September 24th at 6pm. Mike 
asked if council could act on the trash decision at the October 3rd meeting. 

 



Mike asked for a motion to close this meeting. David made a motion to close this meeting. Josh 
seconded. Motion passed 3-0. 

 

With nothing else to discuss, this meeting is adjourned 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Town Board President 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Clerk-Treasurer 


